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	Subject:
	Final report on WTDC-98 Resolution 9 (Participation of countries, particularly developing countries, in frequency spectrum management): Review of national spectrum management and use of the spectrum. Stage 1: 29.7-960 MHz


To Administrations of Member States of the ITU,

Members of the Development Sector

and Members of the Radiocommunication Sector
Dear Sir/Madam,

The World Telecommunication Development Conference held in 1998 adopted Resolution 9 that entrusted the Director of the Telecommunication Development Bureau, in close collaboration with the Director of the Radiocommunication Bureau, to consider and implement an effective means to encourage and facilitate the active participation and contribution of developing countries, particularly the LDCs, in the work of ITU-R, for the production of a joint report on the current and foreseen uses of radio spectrum.

In order to implement Resolution 9, a Joint Group was set up between ITU-D Study Group 2 and ITU-R Study Group 1 with participants from ITU-D Study Group 1.  The Group was co-chaired by Mr. Terry Jeacock (United Kingdom) for ITU-D Study Group 2 and Mr. P.K. Garg (India), replaced by Mr. Simplice Zanga Yene (Cameroon) representing Study Group 1 of the Radiocommunication Sector.  The two sectors agreed to distribute a questionnaire on national spectrum management to Member States and Sector Members.  The Joint Group worked by electronic correspondence to process the responses to the questionnaire that was in two parts, one part dealing with national frequency allocation tables and the use of the frequency range 29.7 – 960 MHz, and the other part dealing with general aspects of national spectrum management.  One of the key objectives was to identify specific problems that developing countries might be experiencing in national spectrum management.

The ITU-D Study Group 2 meeting in Caracas in September 2001 adopted the final report of the Joint Group, and so did ITU-R Study Group 1 during its meeting in November 2001.  The final report (Document 1/186(Rev.1 – 2/205(Rev.3) is now available on the ITU-D Website http://www.itu.int/ITU-D/study_groups/SGP_1998-2002/SG1/Documents/DocList.html 
.  We hope that it will be a very useful tool for countries, and particularly developing countries, in the management of the frequency spectrum.  We take the opportunity to express our sincere congratulations and gratitude to all the experts who worked without respite on this resolution.

The Joint Group proposed further studies on the frequency band between 960 MHz and 3 GHz.  We hope that the fruitful cooperation between the two sectors will continue.  There is no doubt that we as Directors of the Telecommunication Development Sector and the Radiocommunication Sector will do our utmost to provide the assistance required from us for the success of the study.

Finally, the World Telecommunication Development Conference, the first of the third millennium, will be held in Istanbul (Turkey) from 18 to 27 March 2002.  We hope that you will be able to participate in the future activities of the next study period, and look forward to our continuous cooperation.

Yours faithfully,

	Hamadoun I. Touré

Director

Telecommunication Development Bureau
	Robert W. Jones

Director

Radiocommunication Bureau 
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-
Administrations of Member States of the ITU;

-
United Nations and certain United Nations Specialized Agencies;
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ITU distribution list;
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- Development Sector Members;


- Chairmen and Vice-Chairmen of ITU-D Study Groups 1 and 2;
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- Radiocommunication Sector Members;


- Chairmen and Vice-Chairmen of Radiocommunication Study Groups and the Special Committee on Regulatory/Procedural Matters


- Chairmen and Vice-Chairmen of the Radiocommunication Advisory Group;


- Chairmen and Vice-Chairmen of the Conference Preparatory Meeting;


- Members of the Radio Regulations Board.

� Those who do not have access to the Web, can request a hard copy from the BDT Secretariat.
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